APPLICATION NO.0596/FUL/ 22

Councillor Stafford having previously declared an interest did not
participate in the following item of business.

Councillor Paul and Damian Doran-Timson having previously declared
that they had not heard all the merits of the case did not participate in the
following item of business.

The committee considered a report (copies of which had been circulated)
by the Head of Planning, Economic Development and Regeneration
concerning an application as follows: -

Application No. Proposal Recommendation
0596/FUL/22 Continued operation of Grant planning

children’s nursery, 9 permission subject to
Riverside Lea, Seafield conditions
Road, Blackburn

The committee then heard from Barry Simpson, Dennis Ulttridge,
Catherine Muir, Qudsia Afzal (speaking on behalf of Muhammad Afzal)
and Tracy Uttridge (speaking on behalf of Haleh Nather) all speak in
support of their objections to the proposal.

The committee then heard Luke Addison (the applicant’s son), Dr Lynn
McNair and Jim Sorrell all speak in support of the application.

Decision

To grant temporary planning permission for a period of 1 year subject to
the draft conditions annexed to the committee report with Condition 3
being amended to provide that an updated Traffic Management Plan that
included progress on the proposed mitigation measures within the Traffic
Management Plan be submitted to the Planning Authority within three
months of the date of the consent as opposed to within six months of the
date of the consent.



